Teacher Education Council

March 4, 2010
3:00 – 5:00pm

Fireplace Lounge, Corey Union
MINUTES
Members Present:  A. Schutt, E. Kudela, J. Bailey, K. Howarth, L. Couturier, M. Kelly, C. Widdal, K. Hempson, M. Barduhn, J. Cottone, D. Farnsworth. E. Gravani, J. O’Callaghan, J. Mosher, K. Beney, N. Aumann, G. Marty 

Guests:  S. Cohen
I.  Review and Approve Agenda:  Agenda approved with the following additions to New Business:  Kathy Beney on student teaching practica and disrupted placements procedures.  John Cottone on P & P for the Teacher Education Unit and TEC Bylaws update committee. 
II.  Review and approve minutes, February 4, 2010:  Minutes were approved without modification or addition by acclimation.
III.  Old Business

a.   Professional Development School (PDS) update-K. Hempson:  Karen provided an update on SUNY Cortland’s two PDS initiatives.  She discussed a call for proposals spanning new projects for the Fall of 2010.  She informed the council that a 500 word proposal would be due by 3/1/10 for all projects to be considered   She also informed the group that a number of representatives (3) would be attending the PDS National Conference.  The Cortland PDS recently wrote a Title 2 Grant Proposal for math initiatives and she was hopeful that the proposal would be accepted and funded.  The grant, if accepted, will look at K-12 math across the spectrum and was jointly written by Cortland faculty under the direction of L. Spring, S. Davidenko and M. Gfeller.    The Regional PDS has received requests for mini-grants.  K. Mack will be speaking to the regional PDS about leadership initiatives.  Marley congratulated Karen on being selected as a presenter at the national PDS conference. 

b.   Report from the NCATE Steering Committee-J. Cottone and M. Barduhn:  Marley advised the council that the NCATE Steering Committee was very hard at work.  All 6 subcommittees are moving along and Marley thanked everyone for their hard work and contributions.  We hope to have a draft institutional report by May of this semester.
1) Standards Sub-committee Updates-Standard 4-S.  Cohen:  Marley introduced Sheila Cohen as chair of the sub-committee.  Sheila introduced the other members of the committee:  Luis Columna, David Dickerson, Kate Polasek, D. Kilpatrick and Nancy Aumann.  Sheila reviewed a power point presentation appended here.  So far the committee has reviewed all documents that were used in the last accreditation cycle and has developed templates built on what is being asked for in the 4 elements of the standards.  As part of future initiatives of the committee they will be reviewing SPA Program Reports, special initiatives, summer institutes, faculty development, student teaching in NYC, student teaching abroad, GE assessments for non-western and category 11, grant writing relevant to diversity, curricular components that address diversity, scoring guides and summaries of assessments.  As there is significant crossover the Sub-committee for Standard 4 will cross reference their work with the work of the Sub-committee on Standard 1.  The steering committee asked Sheila how we look in the area of diversity compared to the last BOE visit.  M. Prus stated that he believes we are about the same.  There was also some discussion about sources for diversity data, particularly as those data relate to school based faculty, English language learners, ethnicity, socio-economic strata, etc.  Marley asked Sheila whether or not the sub-committee has reviewed the report from our last visit and if so, how the sub-committee feels about that:  what are our strengths and areas of weakness?  Sheila indicated that the sub-committee has not yet reviewed the BOE Responses from last visit.  Questions persist about whether or not we need to report out on cooperating teachers in the partner school organizations.  

2) Update on SPA Completion, Edit, Review and Submission Processes-D. Farnsworth updated the entire TEC on how this process is progressing and complimented all spa writers and contributors for the high quality of the work that has been reviewed to date.   All of our reports are in and available for review.  Bruce and John are both finished with the reviews from the respective schools.  There were minor revisions recommended to all programs and more extensive modifications to a few programs in the Schools of Arts and Sciences and Education.  The reports from the School of Professional Studies had minor revisions recommended by the deans and have already been completed.  Marley is in the process of reviewing the reports.  Three are ahead of the others on a fast track for review, as these reports will be used as a pilot to determine how long it will take us to upload the reports to NCATE.  These reports are the two Educational Leadership reports and the NASPE report.  Mark is currently in the process of reviewing these reports.    

3) The SUNY Cortland Conceptual Framework Review Committee-K. Howarth & J. Mosher:  Kath Howarth and Joy Mosher reported out on the progress of the conceptual framework committee.  So far they have met twice, reviewing the mission, vision and philosophy statements with an eye toward revising them without completely rewriting them and trying to tie the revisions in to the new direction that has been set by our new chancellor.  Joy expressed her belief that it is an impressive document and working to revise it has been a challenge, particularly in light of the character limits.  The committee is also charged with how best to disseminate the revised document but that will come at a later date.  
4) Status of the NCATE BOE Visit-M. Barduhn shared the date for the BOE visit by NCATE.  The team will arrive on March 5th and they will remain on campus until March 9, 2011.  We will need to discuss whether we want to hold poster sessions, school visits, etc.  
5) Invitation by CECE to participate in Professional Development Opportunities that have surfaced as a result of SPA Data Analysis and implications for future PD Needs of the faculty.-Chris Widdal did an overview of the opportunities that CECE is offering campus-wide to our faculty.  On March 31, 2010 there will be a session on Differentiated Instruction Strategies with Kim Rombach.  On April 14:  Overview of Response to Intervention with Dr. Jennifer Dove, and on April 28:  How to Differentiated Instruction is being linked to RtI in local schools with Dr. Jennife Dove.  All sessions will be conducted from 11 am -12:30 pm.  D. Farnsworth mentioned that all of the dates and session topics are posted to the MRD site for TEC.  The overview of RtI and Differentiated Instruction sessions were identified as a result of completing and reviewing CECE SPA reports, as well as in response to mandated initiatives for NY State.  Marley indicated that we will be identifying many new opportunities for PD as we review our data from assessments.  Marley asked Chris to speak about the TQP.  Although Chris didn’t know a great deal about it she felt that we may want to have this included on our next agenda.  Chris indicated that there is high anticipation for the program.
6) AACTE Conference Update-D. Farnsworth and M. Barduhn – Marley announced that we would like to highlight the book recently published by Sue Lear on her son Ben, who has autism.  Marley also reviewed the AACTE conference that was attended by she and Dennis late in February in Atlanta, GA.  There is an upcoming webinar on Clinical Components of teacher preparation.  We also discussed a newly released publication by our new chancellor and her husband, Dr. Kenneth Howey:  Boundary Spanners.  We may want to have a book chat about this with Laura Gathagan running a discussion group.  Keith Smith talked about the 1st SUNY STEM initiative.  He mentioned that she (Dr. Zimpher) has tapped a Deputy Chancellor who will be leading these efforts.  She also has a wealth of information on Professional Development initiatives.  S. Cohen mentioned that we also have a webcast of her in full presentation mode if you would like to see her in action.    She is also sitting on a blue ribbon panel for NCATE to review and revise clinical experiences in teacher preparation.  We are trying to position ourselves to be at the forefront of this discussion.  The group decided that they would like to have Laura Gathagan, Director of the Faculty Development Center, run a series of conversations about this and other pressing topics.  Marley addressed the speech by Arne Duncan, who also spoke at the conference and mentioned that he has modified his stance on how effectively we are moving to meet educational needs but remained rather critical, particularly in the area of leadership training.  There are a number of other presentations that are also available on the conference site but they are audio only.  
IV. New Business
a.  Review the TEC By-laws of 2009; section on the appointment of sub-committees, Ad Hoc Committees and Standing Committees.-This item was discussed concurrently with item IV.c.
b. Discuss the establishment of the Standing TEC Advisory Committee: Purpose, Responsibilities, Committee Make-Up, etc.  Marley once again called for recommendations of individuals to serve on this committee who may be charged with meeting once or twice a semester.  A number of suggestions were made for candidate pools from which to draw membership, including the current Regional Professional Development School members, Cortland PDS members, area superintendents, principals and other administrators, and recently retired school personnel.  
c. Call for volunteers/nominations to serve on the Ad Hoc Committee to revise and update the TEC ByLaws of 2009.-John Cottone is charged with looking at structure and governance as part of his responsibility as chair of the Standard 6 sub-committee preparing that section of the Institutional Report.  He has taken a look at the P & P manual for the TEC but it needs to be updated and validated.  There are things in the document that are true policy and procedure documents and an equal number of things that he knows are policy and procedure that are missing from the manual.  John would like to empanel a committee to review this document with an eye toward updating, revising, and validating this manual.  It may be helpful to take a look at individual departmental policy and procedure manuals and then extrapolate from that what should be included in the TEC P & P manual, at least as a starting point.  At the same time we could take a look at updating our TEC Bylaws to bring them up to code, and at the same time reinstating some sections and committees that were eliminated during the last review of that document.  What is most pressing is just to figure out what should be included in the manual to start and then by fall 2010 to have a full draft document.  He also feels that a lot of the work can be done via email, etc.  Marley asked for volunteers to work on the update.  We will consider this item again at the April 1, 2010 meeting of the TEC.
d. Kathy Beney reviewed her need to focus on resources for creating a manual of P & P procedures for field placement coordinators.  She highlighted two documents that she developed dealing with disrupted placements, particularly those situations that are emergent and how the state mandated 100 hours of Early Field Experiences in K-12 School Settings is currently allocated by program.  Marley indicated that we will pass the documents out now and then we will put the item back on the agenda for April in order to have further discussion.  .    
V. Other?  Marley introduced Amy Schutt,  from the Social Studies Dept., Chris Widdal from Childhood/Early Childhood Education, and Keith Smith from the EOP program.  
Adjourned @ 4:30pm
Next meeting:  Thursday, April 1, 2010, (No, I’m really serious!) Fireplace Lounge, Corey Union, 3:00pm to 5:00pm.
DRAFT

4a.  Design, implement and evaluate curriculum and experiences 

i. Unit Conceptual Framework currently being used; examine field study and student teaching evaluations; SPA reports, syllabi, etc.

ii. Specific initiatives and projects: summer institutes: Faculty Development project for faculty at Cortland and other SUNY campuses to redesign curriculum; 

iii. GE 2: Contrasting cultures (all SUNY students);  GE 11: data from IR - # of ‘ Candidates who completed this; and  

iv. Initiatives in planning stages. (e.g. to design assessment for unique GE 11 at Cortland;  revision of Conceptual framework; other)

	Program

(Examine SPA reports)
	Curriculum components that address diversity issues

	Proficiency candidates are expected to develop
	Assessment instruments and scoring guides related to diversity
	Summary of data from assessments (cross ref. with st. 1)
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4b. Experiences working with diverse faculty 

i. Unit policies, practices, and/or procedures that facilitate experiences working with faculty from diverse group

ii. Policies and practices for recruiting and retaining a diverse faculty (Wendy, etc.)

iii. Special initiatives – EDR; CGIS; ML; International programs/Exchanges

iv. Initiatives in planning stages

Demographics on diversity of faculty, including but not limited to race/ethnicity and gender


	Department
	Full Time 2010
	Part time 2010

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


4c.  Experiences working with diversity candidates

i. Unit policies, practices, and/or procedures that facilitate experiences with candidates from diverse groups (Admissions, departments, etc.);


ii. Policies and practices for recruiting and retaining diverse candidates (Admissions, OML, etc.);

iii. Special initiatives (CURE, EOP, NYC; extensive opportunities through student affairs: sports, clubs, other programming etc. ); and

iv. Initiatives in the planning stages.

Demographics of candidates, including but not limited to race/ethnicity, gender, and SES

	Program
	Department
	Race/Ethnicity
	Gender
	Special Needs
	SES
	International
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4d.   Experiences working with diverse students in P-12 schools


i. Unit policies, practices, and/or procedures that facilitate experiences with students from diverse groups.

ii. Special targeted initiatives currently in place

iii. Initiatives in the planning stages

Demographic Data  (Once we have current school placements, we will use School Report cards for this data)

	Program
	Department

	School
	Race/Ethnicity
	Gender
	SES
	ELL
	Special Needs
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